
 

 

 

 

Welcome to Week 4, 

This week, we are keen to have our students shine in their learning. With the NAPLAN standardised testing 
occurring and our regular deep commitment to learning, students at Wodonga Primary School will be well 
supported by our committed staff.  

EDUCATION WEEK 2021: May 23-28 

The theme for the 2021 Education Week is “Building Connections” which celebrates the connections between 
schools and local communities in order to strengthen bonds with families and carers.  

Our Wodonga PS Education Week activities commence on Sunday May 23rd with the 
combined WFGS Foundation 2022 Parent Information session, at The Cube 
Wodonga (full details further down in the newsletter).  

Following this, we host a variety of events/activities at school for our students, 
sharing these with our community through videos and photos where possible.  

These activities allow for a combination of online and onsite activities while being 
mindful of Covid-safe requirements. See our Education Week program detailing 
activities and how you can interact, later in the Newsletter. 

The week culminates with our annual Student Walkathon on Friday May 28th which 
aims to raise funds (as highlighted by our Student Leaders) for the school’s FROGS 
area. The Walkathon flyer attached outlines the theme for the event. Later in the 
week, your child will receive a sponsor sheet and details about the special 
Walkathon Lunch on offer for that day. 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL UPDATE 

May Meeting:  Last Wednesday, we had our May School Council Meeting. Some of the agenda items covered 
were: 

1. TheirCare: Out of School Hours contract renewed for 2 years pending confirmation of rate increases. 
2. TheirCare:  CPI increase on fees (more information regarding this in coming newsletters). 
3. 2021 Camps: School Council approved all the dates and spoke about the importance of keeping costs 

down. 
4. Wodonga Federation of Government Schools Conference update: planning well under way for the July 

30th event (this is a Pupil Free Day).  
5. Mother’s Day Stall: great success for students with over $6000 raised. 
6. Taskforce Reports shared: Leadership, Finance, Student Leadership, Canteen, Home Learning / 

Reading.  
 
It was a full meeting with lots of discussions. Thank you to all our School Council members for your 
contribution.  
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Task Forces - did you know that you can be part of a SC Taskforce even if you aren’t on School Council? We 
encourage parents to have input by joining one of the groups and coming along to meetings (generally ½ hr in 
duration) to provide input and ideas. 

 
This year, our taskforces are:  

 Priority Projects (running in Terms 3 & 4) - this group generally meet to help coordinate and provide 
ideas around a project being undertaken by the school. 

 Canteen - have your say about what’s on the Menu or how we could offer special lunch days. 
 Policies - help review the school’s policies prior to implementation or updating. 
 Home Learning / Reading - provide input into the Home Learning policy and expectations moving 

forward. 
 School Review -  consider and provide feedback on issues related to the school’s current and intended 

progress. 
 Finance - consider, review and provide feedback on the school’s budgets and expenditure. 

If you are interested in joining any of these groups, please contact Damian Duncan to add your name to a list. 

 

SAFETY BEFORE SCHOOL 

We would like to remind parents that our school gates open at 8.45am when teachers commence duty. 
Students arriving prior to this time should be supervised by parents so they remain safe. Unfortunately, it has 
come to our attention that students are being dropped off while parents continue on their way to work.  

Some unsafe practices have been observed by students, who have been ducking in and out between parked 
cars while waiting, so we ask that parents please speak with their children about this and perhaps organise 
alternate care for them prior to school.  

Our TheirCare Before School program is an available option and opens daily from 6.30am. 

 

COUGHS / SNIFFLES/ SNEEZES  

We understand the dilemma some families have currently with child illness, and getting doctor’s appointments 
and COVID testing but ask for parent discretion when deciding if your child is well enough to attend school. On 
one hand, we don’t want the spread of sickness, but on the other hand, we don't want students to miss too 
much school. We trust you to please use your parental discretion when evaluating your child’s health before 
sending them to school.   

Enjoy your week, 

Damian Duncan, Principal 

 

2022 FOUNDATION ENROLMENT INFORMATION 

We are currently in the process of planning for 2022 Foundation information sessions and school tours. We 
have simplified the process for our existing families and new families commencing in 2022. There are two 
processes for 2022 Foundation enrolment at Wodonga Primary School... 

PROCESS NUMBER ONE:   NEW families to WPS  

Please click the below link that will take you to our enrolments page on the WPS website. It has a 
comprehensive overview of our process for new families and lots of information about our school. 

 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/wps2021foundation/home


 

 

 

Please note, this year the Wodonga Federation of Government Schools are hosting a combined school 
information session followed by school tours on SUNDAY 23rd MAY.  Please register to be able to attend the 
sessions and school tours. 

PROCESS NUMBER TWO:  CURRENT families of WPS with siblings of school age in 2022 

You will have received a text message and Compass email last week from the school seeking information about 
Foundation 2022. If families could please complete this survey by May 21st that would be greatly appreciated. 
If you have misplaced the link or didn't receive it you can click here -   https://forms.gle/8KNVK6DxkAj5Rfie8 

 

Christine Forrest, Preschool-School Transition Coordinator 

 

 

KIND STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

This week’s KIND student is Willow McBurnie (HU5) who helped a fellow student 
in the yard after they hurt themselves. 

Thank you for being so caring, Willow. 

 

 

 

WE’RE TAKING IT IN OUR STRIDE ON FRIDAY 14 MAY 2021 

Wodonga Primary is proud to be taking part in the National Walk Safely to School Day. Walk Safely to School 
Day asks that we all consider our transport habits and try to incorporate more walking as part of a healthy, 
active way to get around. And although walking all the way to school isn’t realistic for many of us, it’s quite 
easy to figure out how you can build a walk into your family’s daily routine.  

You can teach your child the healthy habit of walking more by: 

• Walking with them the whole way to school 

• If they get the bus or train, walk past your usual stop and get on at the next stop 

• If you have to drive, park the car a few blocks away from the school and walk the rest of the way. We 
have access to some great crossing near our school that are attended to by council crossing supervisors.  

Regular exercise like walking with your child, not only helps them (and you!) beat chronic problems like 
obesity, heart disease, behavioural and mental health issues and diabetes. It also gives you a great opportunity 
to teach your child safe ways to behave around roads and traffic. 

Remember, Active Kids are Healthy Kids so get planning your own Walk Safely to School Day journey for Friday 
14 May 2021! 

Please note, that this is different to the previous Walk to School events and teachers will not be present at 
checkpoints around the school.  

We look forward to seeing as many students as possible either walking, riding or scooting to school on Friday 
the 14th of May.  

For more information, visit www.walk.com.au 

Amy Hill, Coordinator 

 

https://forms.gle/8KNVK6DxkAj5Rfie8
http://www.walk.com.au/


 

 

 

 

Another one of our amazing students is taking action to make a difference for children in Australia. On 
Monday, May 17th, Hannah Treyvaud from Year 5 and her mum Vanessa, will be shaving their heads to raise 
funds to support the Children’s Tumour Foundation of Australia to find a cure for Neurofibromatosis (NF). 

To learn more and, if you feel you can support Hannah, you can visit her fundraising page and make a 
donation. https://www.ctf.org.au/my-fundraising/521/shave-for-nf-cure--   

Maureen Murray, Student Leader Coordinator 

 

COMPASS EVENT NOTIFICATIONS 
Stay in touch with Events / Activities – using Compass as your information base 

Event / Activity Event Date Who Information on Compass 
Consent / 
Payment 
Due Date 

Year 2 Excursion 1 May 13 Mi1/Mi2 Consent & payment required  $35.00 CLOSED 

Year 2 Excursion 2 May 14 Mi3/Mi4/Mi5/Mi6 Consent & payment required  $35.00 CLOSED 

Winter Sports Carnival May 14 Year 5/6 Consent & payment required $18.00 May 12 

Choir Gallery Opening  May 21 Year 5/6 Choir This is an after school event – 5pm. 

Opt in – consent available soon – no cost 

May 14 

Teach the Teacher May 26 Selected students  Consent required May 14 

Division Cross Country May 28 Selected students More details in next newsletter - $13.50 May 26 

GRIP Student 
Leadership Conference 

June 2 Selected student 
leaders 

More details soon May 24 

Akoma Schools’ Chorus June 19 Year 3/4 Choir Consent & payment required   $51.50 June 18 

Year 5 Camp Deposit July 20-22 Year 5 Deposit required  $50.00  CLOSED 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ctf.org.au%2Fmy-fundraising%2F521%2Fshave-for-nf-cure--&data=04%7C01%7CMaureen.Murray%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc9be7476f5e24f847a6008d90eb85626%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637557007155401415%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=gft03XT%2BDF6fpm6E3yOPfpfcPCQzXZaDq2Ot39ZY8dA%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ctf.org.au%2Fmy-fundraising%2F521%2Fshave-for-nf-cure--&data=04%7C01%7CMaureen.Murray%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc9be7476f5e24f847a6008d90eb85626%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637557007155401415%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=gft03XT%2BDF6fpm6E3yOPfpfcPCQzXZaDq2Ot39ZY8dA%3D&reserved=0
https://wodonga-ps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=2710
https://wodonga-ps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=2711
https://wodonga-ps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=2732
https://wodonga-ps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=2723
https://wodonga-ps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=2721
https://wodonga-ps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=2726







